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September 6, 2007 
 
 
The Honorable George Miller 
Chairman 
Committee on Education and Labor 
2181 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Miller, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the presidents of the United Negro College Fund’s (UNCF) 
39 member colleges to thank you for your leadership on student aid legislation, 
specifically the conference report on H.R. 2669.   
 
Of particular interest to the United Negro College Fund, the nation’s largest provider 
of college financial assistance to minority and low-income students is Section 499A 
of the conference report.  This provision calls for an unprecedented investment in 
Historically Black Colleges and Universities (HBCUs) by making $170 million 
available to HBCUs over two years. This funding will significantly assist HBCUs as 
they work to increase their capacity and prepare a new generation of students for 
careers in science, technology and engineering. 
 
As you know, HBCUs have special skills in serving their communities, which include 
large numbers of low-income or first generation college students.  This legislation 
recognizes the vital role HBCUs play in eliminating disparities in access to quality 
higher education. 
 
The conference report on H.R. 2669 will significantly enhance the capacity of 
HBCUs and improve opportunities for minority students.  Thank you for your 
unwavering support of our academic institutions. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael L. Lomax, Ph.D. 
President and CEO 
 
 
 
 


